
 K-TRACS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

MEETING MINUTES 

March 19, 2021 

 

Meeting Location:   Microsoft Teams 

 

Members Present Via Phone or TEAMS:  David Schoech, R.Ph; Glenn Baker, PharmD; Roberta Mansfield 
APRN; Van Coble, R.Ph.; Max Heidrick, R.Ph.; Harold Godwin, R.Ph.; Kimberly Templeton, M.D.; Teresa 
Long, M.D. 

Members Not Present:    Michael McClintick, D.O., R.Ph.; Thomas Estep, M.D.; Douglas Fain, D.D.S, M.D.; 
Jeff Thompson, R.Ph; Joe Davison, M.D. 

Board Staff Present Via TEAMS:  Alexandra Blasi; Jennifer Donnelly; Reyne Kenton; Gayle Donaldson; 
LaTonyua Rice 

 

I. Call to Order 

Meeting called to order by Dr. Templeton at 9:03 AM. 

 

II. Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made by Mr. Godwin to approve the minutes and seconded by Dr. Templeton. Motion 
carried. 

 

III. Staff Updates 

Ms. Blasi gave the committee a legislative update. She explained that long term funding is a continuing 
issue with the K-TRACS Program. Ms. Blasi told the committee that the K-TRACS bill has not received a 
hearing and may not get one. She told the committee, if need be, the bill will be reintroduced next year. 
The Controlled Substance bill did get a hearing. The Opioid Litigation Fund is being put together by the 
Attorney General’s office, and K-TRACS will be asking for some of that funding. 

Mr. Schoech requested a 10-minute break at 10:20 AM. 

Meeting was reconvened at 10:30 AM. 

Ms. Donnelly reported on the new arrival at the K-TRACS office, Mr. Chandler Aronhalt.  

Ms. Donaldson did a communication update for the committee. She did a presentation showing the best 
practices information she had put together. Dr. Long asked that the information be printed off and sent 



out with letters from the K-TRACS Advisory Committee. Ms. Donaldson told the committee that 
Naloxone information would be going out over the next few months.  

Ms.  Kenton reported on a meeting between the Kansas Board of Healing Arts investigator and legal 
teams with the K-TRACS team. The team answered question by the Healing Arts employees regarding K-
TRACS use. Ms. Kenton took questions asked to the committee regarding printing off patient profiles 
and adding them to medical records by prescribers. Mr. Coble suggest a banner be put across the top of 
the K-TRACS screen that this cannot be printed and put into records. 

Ms. Donnelly did a presentation on Kansas data during and since the statewide stay-at-home order. She 
updated the committee on both the BJA grants and the CDC grant for the OD2A project. Ms. Donnelly 
said there is a possibility to working with KDADS on a new grant from SAMSHA. 

 

IV. Closed Session 

At 9:25 AM Dr. Long moved that the Advisory Committee go into closed session to review new cases 
investigated by Dr. Rice until 10:20 AM.  Mr. Coble seconded, and the motion carried. 

The meeting was called back to order by Mr. Schoech at 10:20 AM. 

Case 21-003-Dr. Long moved the case be moved to the Kansas Board of Healing Arts for further 
investigation. Dr. Mansfield seconded; motion carried. 

Case 21-001-Mr. Coble moved to send the providers letters who had seen the patient in the past 6 
months. Mr. Schoech seconded; motion carried. 

Case 21-002-Dr. Mansfield moved that a letter be sent to the prescriber and the supervising physician 
concerning the combination of agents and pattern of prescribing and remind both of the availability of 
K-TRACS. Dr Templeton seconded; motion carried. 

 

V. Adjourn 

Mr. Coble made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:21 AM. Dr. Templeton seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. The next meeting of the K-TRACS Advisory Committee is scheduled for April 16, 2021. 

 

 


